
 U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 National Security Division 
 
 
 
Assistant Attorney General Washington, D.C.  20530 
 
  March 3, 2017 
 
By E-File 
 
Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 l2th St. SW, Room TW-B204 
Washington, DC 20554 
 
Re: ITC-214-20170207-00017, Wing Tel Inc.’s application for authority to provide resale 

service between the United States and permissible international points. 
 
Dear Ms. Dortch: 
 

The Department of Justice (“DOJ”), the Federal Bureau of Investigation (“FBI”), 
Department of Homeland Security (“DHS”), and the Department of Defense (“DOD”), 
(collectively “Team Telecom”) request that the Federal Communications Commission 
(“Commission”) defer action on the above-referenced matter.  Team Telecom is currently 
reviewing this matter for any national security, law enforcement, and public safety concerns but 
has not yet completed that effort.  Team Telecom requests that the Commission defer action until 
such time as Team Telecom notifies the Commission of the completion of its review and, based 
on the results of such review, requests appropriate action by the Commission.  Team Telecom 
will advise the Commission promptly upon completion of its review. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/Mark G. McConnell 
Attorney Advisor 
National Security Division 
U.S. Department of Justice 
 
 

cc: David Krech, via email at david.krech@fcc.gov 
Dennis Johnson, via email at dennis.johnson@fcc.gov 
Jim Bird, via email at jim.bird@fcc.gov 
Sumita Mukhoty, via email at Sumita.mukhoty@fcc.gov 
Adrienne McNeil, via email at Adrienne.McNeil@fcc.gov 
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